Dear Mayor Tom Weisner and the Aurora City Council,

Similar to the vote of confidence earned at the Aurora Airport Advisory Board, I write to all of you in strong support for Dan Wolf, Inc's contract to be extended. Maintaining the airport's grounds and runways properly provides Aurora Municipal Airport a competitive edge. When other airports close due to weather conditions, Aurora's seasoned professionals are hard at work.

I am President of Sky Haven of Aurora, one of the largest lessees of land at the Aurora Airport --which consists of 36 steel buildings containing 194 heated and insulated hangar units ranging from 1100 to 6300 sq. feet. Our private hangar owners benefit from the proven reliability of this firm. The FAA has strict guidelines for airports. With Dan Wolf, Inc. our pilots have confidence the airport will be maintained safely and we appreciate the firm being on call 24/7, even after the FAA Tower closes. Dan Wolf, Inc's professionals often go above and beyond what is required of them and go the extra mile to help out. This feeling of community is what sets Aurora Airport apart from any other airport in the area.

In addition to my involvement as President of Sky Haven, I am also a professional pilot flying corporate jet aircraft out of the Aurora Airport. These particular aircraft are very high performance and require the runways to be properly maintained for us to use them. Dan Wolf, Inc's staff has made this possible for us, along with many other corporate jet aircraft operators that I know. Without the commitment and work product provide by Dan Wolf, Inc., we wouldn't be able fly, especially in the winter months. Our inability to fly would also have a negative economic impact on the airport due to us not purchasing jet fuel and use the other services and businesses of the airport.

We are grateful for the services and professionalism the City of Aurora has provided to us to date. Our letter is meant to let you know that our users and professionals appreciate the work of this firm. Dan Wolf, Inc. serves Aurora and our airport patrons well. Thank you for supplying us with first class service and for your consideration. I would be happy to answer any questions or provide any other information should you need it. Please let me know.

Very truly yours,

Anh fort

Luke Grotto

President - Sky Haven of Aurora, Inc.

Captain - Bombardier Learjet 60XR, Cessna Citation 550B

630-337-3770